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G I S T  O U T L I N E S  
IMPROVEMENT IN 
STUDY METHODS 
N. E. A. Officer Tells of 

Teachers Task With 
Young Students 

CLOSE TOUCH AIDS 
Personal Interview With 

Pupils Should Help 
Correct Errors 

"Study Habits" was the subject 
of Dr. Arhtur S. Gist's discourse 
before the student body during the 
chapel hour on Saturday, Febru
ary 26. Since his audience was 
made up largely of teachers and 
prospective teachers, the theme of 
his lecture was especially well 
chosen. 

Dr. Gist is at present with the 
B. F. Day School of Seattle, 
Washington. He is a noted edu
cator, and is an officer in the 
National Education Association. 
At a recent date he was editor of 
the year book of this association. 

Dr. Gist emphasized the fact 
that study is a thing which never 
ceases. In all branches of work 
some habit of study is necessarily 
used. For this reason, the forma
tion of correct study habits during 
the early years of child's life is 
very important. 

There are two aspects to be 
considered when a school decides 
to introduce new and better study 
habits: one is administrative; the 
other is psychological. It is Dr. 
Gist's opinion that the administra
tive question can be best solved 
by the introduction of supervised 
study. 

Material Short 
Much material can be found on 

the administrative problems, but 
not nearly so much on the psycho
logical side, and for this reason, 
Dr. Gist discussed this very fully. 

The first factor to be considered 
is the teacher. In order for the 
teacher to be successful in the in
culcation of study habits she must 
be a student herself; she must be 
a student of all general questions 
of the day, she must be a student 
of her own subject, then she must 
be a student of the methods of 
teaching her own subject and last
ly, she must learn how boys and 
girls study and how they should 
study. 

There are many methods by 
which the teacher may discover 
the study habits of the children. 
A questionaire to be filled out by 
the pupils is good. Personal inter
views with the boys and girls will 
result in a better knowledge of 
them as well as of their ability 
to study. Questions may be asked 
the other teachers of the pupils. 
Again the work done by the pupils 
will afford information. Then too, 
much can be gleaned by merely 
watching the class during a study 
period. The giving of tests is per
haps the best way to determine 
the individual needs. These are 
illuminating to the teacher and im
pressive to the students. 

Keener Appreciation Formed 
Correct study habits are to lead 

to two things—clearer interpreta
tion of reading matter, and keen
er appreciation. Students can be 
tested for these things by being 
requested to write summaries or 
to make outlines based on their 
reading. 

The assignment can be used as 
a very effective guide, to study and 
with every assignment the teacher 
should keep in mind the study 
habits which will be needed by 
the pupils. Thought questions 
should be asked which will lead 
the students to study along the 
right lines. Dr. Gist warned 
teachers not to make the assign
ment so long that "the majority of 
the time would have to be spent 
in reading and the minority in 
thinking." The more flexible the 
assignment can be made the better 
it will arrange for individual dif
ferences. 

Drills are Helpful 
One of the first things a good 

teacher will do to help the pupils 
study effectively is to give a ser
ies of lessons on how to use tab
les of contents, indexes, and the 
dictionary. Drills in the use of 
the dictionary to encourage speed 
are of much help. 

Dr. Gist says, "the teacher no 
longer measures her success by 
the number of books the children 
carry home at night. Home work 

New Type of Entertainment Promised 
By Press Club When Constructive 

Vaudeville is Presented on Saturday 
Original Features Make 

Up Variety Program 
of Comedy and Joy 

Constructive vaudeville will be 
introduced to the College next 
Saturday evening by Type High, 
the college press club, assisted by 
a large group of other students. 
This type of entertainment has 
never been presented here before, 
and the rehearsals give promise of 
some of the best entertainment of 
the year. About forty students 
have parts in the program. 

C. Wesley Batchelder, professor 
of Public Speaking, is directing 
the rehearsals, and is interjecting 
interest and new features into the 
composite program at each meet
ing, according to Type High mem
bers. 

Constructive vaudeville is much 
more elaborate than the conven
tional type, and the program Sat
urday will be true to its name, 
according to the director. The 
program will last about two hours, 
and has as features a four-act 
pantomime, a one-act comedy fea
turing Roy Beaver, Tip Carruth, 
and other members of the drama-
ties club. Music will be furnished 
continuously by the College junior 
orchestra and special numbers 
have been prepared by the orch
estra for this production. The 
pantomime with its musical ac
companiment will be a novel af
fair, embodying l>oth comedy and 
tragedy, but lacking melodrama of 
any sort. 

One of the most elaborate scenes 
in the entire production will be 
the opening number, a taml>ourine 
entree, which will be both pictures
que and difficult. It has been 
necessary to rehearse this feature 
for about three weeks because of 
its technical nature, but the fin
ished result delights with its 
charm and its precision. Travis 
Shaw, Jr., Nancy Teel, Geraldine 
Crutchmar, Roy Beever, Harold 
Shanklin, .T. D. Gamble, Ernestine 
Williams, and Catherine Chandler 
are the persons in this act. 

Canyon Hi Loses 
Series to Rabbits 

Coach Bill Anderson's Canyon 
High Eagles lost the Bi-district 
title to the Ralls Jackrabbits at 
Lubbock on Friday and Saturday. 
After winning the opening game by 
a 16 to 15 count, they dropped the 
last two by 10 to 12 and 21 to 23 
respectively. The Ralls defense 
was the whole story. In spite of 
the fact that Curtis Brown of the 
Eagles was injured in the opener 
and was unable to play the last 
half of that game he was high 
point scorer in all three games 
and was the sensation of the 
series. Ralls will represent this 
section of the state in the meet at 
College Station. 

Canyon Seeking 
New Industries 

Officials of the Canyon chamber 
of commerce are extending every 
effort possible to induce indus
tries to come into the Canyon ter
ritory, according to C. W. War. 
wick, secretary. The many ad
vantages of this section for man
ufactories have been broadcast 
and results seem almost certain, 
the secretary states. 

Negotiations are now underway 
with the Acme Brick Company of 
Dallas, according to Mr. Warwick, 
for the establishment of a brick 
plant in or near Canyon. Repre
sentatives of the company have 
expressed interest in the matter, 
and are expected to send repre
sentatives here within a short 
time to investigate the possibilities 
of such an undertaaking. 

LUBBOCK MEN 
RELIC DONORS 

Written Records Given 
Historical Society 

Last Week 
R. C. Burns and T. P. Earhart, 

of Lubbock, were donors of valu
able historical material last week, 
according to J. Evetts Haley, field 
representative. Mr. Haley was in 
Lubbock last week and spent two 
days on the North Plains in the 
territory around Channing and 
Dalliart at the close of the week 
where he secured additional relics 
of interest. 

Mr. Burns donated several old 
letters, and legal papers kept by 
his father in Missouri. These doc
uments date l>ack to the thirties. 
The letters deal with the Plains 
history of the eighties. Pictures 
of Lubbock during this period were 
also secured, one of these being a 
picture of the small frame build
ing in which the Lubbock Ava
lanche began its newspaper his
tory. J. J. Dillard was the found
er of the Avalanche. 

Mr. Earhart presented to Mr. 
Haley manuscripts containing 
reminiscences in the early days of 
Wise County. Mr. Earhart was on 
the advanced frontier of western 
Texas in 1856, before the Civil 
War. Interest in the historical 
society is growing. Haley reports 
and each day letters arrive re
garding material that people have 
to add to the society museum, and 
several valuable consignments have 
been delivered in Canyon. 

Mrs. J. M. Baucom, of Canyon 
recently presented a Confederate 
soldier's cap, an Indian bag, and 
an Indian peace pipe. The cap 
lielonged to J. R. Browning, father 
of Mrs. Baucom, and the bag was 
purchased from the Indians in the 
eighties by Mrs. Baucom's mother. 
The peace pipe in this gift was 
found between the present town-
sites of Clarendon and Tulia. Mr. 
Browning settled at Fort Griffin, 
Texas, in 1872, and later removed 
to Parker County. 

One of the most important col
lections of guns presented this 
year, according to Haley, was ad
ded to the museum by W. J. Flesh-
er of Canyon. Among the guns are 
a smooth bore rifle used in the 
battle of Cicamauga, two old Colt 
single-action six shooters, and 
hunting rifles. 

has been reduced, to the minimum 
and the little that they do at home 
is carefully planned by the teacher. 

Through correct study habits, 
Dr. Gist believes that a greater in
dependence in the thought of tire 
American people will gradually be 
reached—the one thing which is 
lacking in America, where the peo
ple have a tendency to believe 
everything they see in print. 

Patronize Prairie Advertisers. 

Band Is Going 
to Borger Soon 

Borger will be entertained on 
its first anniversary celebration by 
the Buffalo Band is plans made 
are carried through. The Amarillo 
Board of City Development will 
likely sponsor the trip of the band 
to the oil town. 

A monster celebration has been 
planned for the wonder town of 
the Panhandle, which is roughly 
estimated to have upward of 30,-
000 inhabitants, whereas only a 
year ago there was not a house 
within miles of the present town-
site. 

Summer School is 
Assured of Funds 

Summer school emergency appro
priation for the West Texas State 
Teachers College have passed both 
houses of the Legislature and are 
before the Governor, according to 
advices from Austin. Approximate-
$35,000 has been appropriated by 
the Legislature to supplant the 
summer school funds, to buy the 
old T-Anehor Ranch headquarters, 
located about a mile north of the 
College, and to supplement various 
departmental items. The appro
priations were endorsed by the 
Board of Control and the finance 
committees of both houses. 

Plans to make the old T-Anchor 
ranch house into permanent head
quarters for the Panhandle-Plains 
Historical Society, are understood 
to be underway. The T-Anchor is 
one of the most famous of the old 
time ranches and formerly cover
ed Randall and three other ad
jacent counties. 

C0FER-MILLER 
PLAYS COMING 

Two Classic Comedies are 
To Be Presented on 

Next Thursday 
Api>earing for the third season 

under the auspices of the Ex-Stu-
dents Association, the Coffer-Mil
ler Players of Chicago will pre
sent two classic comedies, "Love in 
Livery," and "She Stoops to Con
quer," in the College auditorium 
on Thursday, March 3. The first 
play will be given at 3:30 in the 
afternoon, and the second will be 
presented at 8 p. m. 

Widespread approval has greet
ed the announcement that this pop
ular eomjwny will appear here this 
week. Directed by Martha Miller 
and Jess Coffer, who also take 
leading roles, the company is de
clared by dramatic art critics to 
be one of the best on the road to
day. A faithful adherence to the 
types of comedy that are strictly 
classic in nature, has enabled the 
Coffer-Miller Players to build up 
an exclusive repertoire which has 
gained the endorsement of the 
critics, and the comedy elements 
in all their productions, intensi
fied by the general excellence of 
the acting, lias won the hearty 
approval of the average audience. 

The elaborate array of costumes 
which the company brings is wor
thy of note. All costumes were 
designed by Miss Miller, and the 
workmanship was personally super
vised by her. An inspection of 
them is always of particular in
terest to students majoring in do
mestic art. 

Season tickets to the plays are 
on sale by representatives of the 
Ex-Students Association at $1.25. 
Single admission will be 75c. 

PREXY HEADS 
SCOUTS DRIVE 

Effort Being Made to 
Finance Activities By 

Appeal to Public 
,T. A. Hill, president of West 

Texas State Teachers College, will 
head a Boy Scout Foundation for 
the purpose of financing the Boy 
Scout organizations of the Pan
handle district of Texas and Ok
lahoma. it was decided at the an
nual meeting which was held in 
Amarillo last Tuesday. 

Announcement was made at the 
closing meeting of the organiza
tion that a campaign for mem
bers in the foundation will begin 
at once. T. E. Voss, deputy re
gional . executive, a special cam
paign director, will assist Presi
dent Hill in the effort to estab
lish the foundation. Towns will not 
be assigned quotas in the campaign 
but will lie held responsible for 
a designated number of members. 

At a special meeting held Tues
day afternoon at 4 o'clock, seven
teen scouts of the Panhandle dis
trict were awarded the highest at
tainable scout honors, Iteing given 
Eagle badges. Eight of the Eagle 
Scouts were from Canyon, and with 
one exception are students in the 
training school of W. T. They 
are Winston Savage, Earl Cobb, 
Edgar Laxson, Russell Bishop, Jo 
Boy Hill, Lewis Shirley, James 
Vaughn, and Ernest Cabe, Jr. 

W. E. Lockliart, head of the 
department of Commerce in W. T. 
was elected in an earlier session 
to have charge of leadership train
ing in the Panhandle Council dur
ing the coming year. 

The Panhandle Council includes 
more than twenty counties in the 
Panhandle of Texas, nnd three 
counties in the Panhandle of Ok
lahoma. Fourteen cities were re
presented at the meeting at Amar
illo, with the largest delegations 
coming from Canyon and Hereford. 

INTERPRETATION 
OF 'MARMADUKE' 
VERY EXCELLENT 
Flanigan Smith Scores in 

Fine Handling of 
Dual Role 

JUGGERNAUT GOOD 

Miss Graham Is 
Society Officer 

Miss Edna Graham was elected 
vice-president of the Texas Schol 
nrsliip Society at the annual state 
convention Inst week. L. F. Shef-
fy was the faculty delegate to the 
convention and Miss Llllle McKin-
ney was the delegate representing 
the local chapter, the Lloyd Green 
Allen Scholarship Society. Other 
officers elected are: Dr. Alfred 
Nolle, San Marcos, president; Dr. 
II. T. Benedict, Austin, secretary. 

Emmett Hazlewood Posi
tive in Portrayal of 

Gregory 
"The Irresistible Marmaduke," 

a three act comedy by Ernest Den
ny, was presented by the Pan
handle Players in the college audi
torium Thursday evening. Miss 
Mary Morgan Brown directed the 
play. C. Wesley Batchelder had 
charge of the production manage
ment and Robert Foster of the 
stage management. 

Flanigan Smith was very effec
tive in ills double characterization 
of Marmaduke. His rapid and ef
fective transitions from one char
acter to the other without any 
change of make-up showed real 
artistic skill., The contrasts in the 
standards and breeding of the two 
characters was shown in n clear-
cut manner. In the role of the 
unidentified man who had lost 
his memory, his philosophies as an 
"optimistic fatalist" and his in
sistence that he was perfectly 
comfortable without a memory 
produced comedy effect. However, 
underneath all there was the ten
dency to voice the element of uni
versal truths. As the inebriated 
son of Lady Althea, the delinea
tion of character was equally dis
tinct. 

Juggernaut Expressive 
The part of Mortimor Gregory 

which was played by Emmett Haz
lewood was difficult to handle be
cause of the extremely marked 
peculiarities of character. It was 
shown with skill through the bear
ing and make-up of the actor. The 
expressive snorts interspersed 
throughout conversations helped to 
establish the individual attitude 
of the character. The "bristling 
eyebrows" fitted into the idea of 
"the old Juggernaut" whose whole 
frame of mind was expressed in, 
"How dare he have an accident 
when he had an appointment with 
me." In contrast to her "Jugger
naut" husband was Lady Althea 
Gregory. The excellent quality of 
voice made Violet West especially 
adaptable to this part. The attri
butes of this character may be 
summed up by saying that she had 
a sweetness and helplessness about 
her that gave everyone the feeling 
expressed by the old doctor, "I 
never could refuse ye anything, 
God help ye." 

Dalma Fry, in the character of 
Lady Susan, gave the audience a 
pleased feeling of her adequate-
ness and ease. She was distinctly 
"the 'class of goods labeled ser
viceable." 

O'Keefe Real Ireland 
Dr. O'Keefe, played by Dennis 

Smith, was clearly a production of 
the Irish comedian. He frankly 
admitted that he was "in the kill 
or cure business but didn't always 
make a clean job of it." He show
ed the familiar characteristics of 
the great old talker who gets deep 
pleasure out of moralizing. In 
spite of all his eccentricities, he 
proved to be a devoted friend in 
time of need, especially to Lady 
Althea. Vida Savage, in the role 
of Patricia O'Brian, played oppo
site Marmaduke. This demanded 
a great (lenl of technique on the 
part of an amateur, but the situa
tion was mastered by u fine dra
matic instinct". The flexibility of 
voice brought out the sympathetic 
qualities. For a straight part this 
role demanded considerable var
iety. The actor's responsiveness to 
situations was characterized by 
unusual picturesqueness. Bess 
Thomas was excellent ns Beatrice 
Wyley, "the power behind the Jug
gernaut." It really seemed as if 
she might be "Napoleon, Queen 
Elizabeth, or a Boa-constrictor," so 
definitely did she fill the demands 
of the character. There was a 
certain definiteness and clearness 
nbout this work that was rendered 
doubly artistic because of the ap
parent ease with which It was ac
complished. 

Technique in Minor Roles 
Though Dawson, played by Viola 

Jones, seemed a short part, it was 
played out in "every way with as 

(CONTINUED ON PAGE FOUR) 

Hill Billies Outrun Buffs In a 
Scoring Spree at Brownwood 

Last Night, Winning 38 to 35 
Alex Hale, Great in His Own Country, Is No Less 

Great Against Powerful Daniel Baker Team, 
Scoring a Total of 18 for Highest Honors. 

0SG00DS START 
MEMORIAL SHELF 
Robert Manning Osgood 

Shelves Added to 
Library 

Establishment of a memorial 
collection in the Children's Library 
has l>een announced by Mr. and 
Mrs. L. A. Osgood. The library 
is to l>e known as the Robert 
Manning Osgood Shelf in memory 
of the only child of Mr. and Mrs. 
Osgood, who died last fall at the 
age of twelve years. Robert Man
ning was a student in the inter
mediate section of the training 
school at the time of his death. 

Funds left to his parents by the 
boy will lie used in the establish
ment of the collection and also to 
add books to the shelves each 
year. Twenty-nine volumes select
ed by Mr. and Mrs. Osgood espec
ially for use by children of the 
intermediate grades, make up the 
original shelf. 

The Robert Manning Osgood 
Shelf will be under the direction 
of Miss Novella Goodman, super
visor of reading in the intermedi
ate section of the training school, 
according to the plans of the don
ors. 

Mr. Osgood is professor of Eng
lish in the College. 

Type High Contests 
Are Due on March 15 

Material for the preliminary 
contests Type High is sismsoring in 
connection with the Texas Inter
collegiate Press Association con
tests, is due by March 15, accord
ing to J. It. Wrinkle, president. 
Material is short for the literary 
contests, especially. Wrinkle re
ports. These contests include short 
story, familiar essay, formal essay, 
one-act play, and poem. A prize 
of $10 is offered by the associa
tion for the winner of the short 
story contest, and prizes of $5 each 
for the other contests named. 
Additional prizes are in prosi>eet 
for the one-act play, ns a promi
nent theatre owner has promised 
to give subsidary prizes, providing 
the play is suitable for production. 

All students who are interested 
in any of these contests are urged 
to communicate with him, Wrinkle 
says, or with any member of the 
publications staff. 

BROWNWOOI), Feb. 28.—Tlie 
rugged mountain goat outran the 
doughty Buffalo in a thrilling 
basketball battle that raged here 
amid the fury of the spectators 
last night, and Daniel Baker won 
from West Texas 38-35. Lowes, 
the slender fellow who plays for
ward for the Cnn.von team, was 
seriously below par form, and his 
tough luck more than likely meas
ures the difference between defeat 
and victory for the sterling Buf
falo quintet. 

Despite the fact that Lowes was 
off form, the Buffaloes played a 
wonderful game, and their captain, 
Alex Hale, was the hero of the 
hour, although he walked off the 
court with bent head and in de
feat. The great Hale, as he is 
called in his home country, was 
no less great among strangers, 
and he scored 18 points, to lead 
the field for high point honors. 
His amazing floor work, the sure
fire dribble, his accuracy in put
ting the ball in the hands of his 
fellows nnd on long range shots 
at the basket, has never been 
matched on the local floor. 

The Buffalo defense did not 
crack, as might be expected from 
the result of the game. The Can
yon guards were opiiosing two of 
the liest forwards in the T. I. A. 
A., but long range shooting, good 
luck and freak shots of all kinds 
and assorted sizes were within the 
province of the Billies last night 
and they took advantage of their 
luck. Ben Pearson, long and nice 
looking, dealth the Hill Billies 
more misery in the close-end zone 
than they have encountered from 
any guard this year. 

Although the defeat rankles 
deep in the heart of Coacli Sam D. 
Burton, the Buffalo tutor, he pro
mised better luck to his men in 
the game Tuesday, and- they, in 
turn, promised to 
The loss drops the 
ing in the Associa! 
tie with the Hill 
Denton out in fr 
1000 per cent. 

After playing the Billies another 
game Tuesday night, the Buffaloes 
leave immediately for Abilene 
where they play four additional T. 
I. A. A. games, two with McMurry 
College, and two with Abilene 
Christian College. Incidentally, 
they are expected to win the re
maining five games since their 
work here against the Billies to
night. 

Smith College 
Offers Rewards 

Six fellowships and three schol
arships are being offered by the 
Department of Education of the 
Smith College of Northampton, 
Massachusetts, covering tuition for 
college graduates who wish to pre
pare themselves for specialized 
work in Education. 

The fellowships are divided 
among the three experimental 
schools conducted by the Depart
ment of Education. Two of the 
fellowships are offered in the 
Smith College day school, two in 
Smith College co-operative nursery 
school nnd two in Smith College 
experimental school for exceptional 
children. 

Faculty Members 
Attending N. E. A. 

Among the members of the fac
ulty of W. T. S. T. C., who are at 
the National Education Associa
tion meeting at Dallas this week, 
are: President J. A. Hill; F. E. 
Savage, superintendent of the 
training school department; R. P. 
Jarrett, head of the department of 
education; L. F. Sheff.v, liend of 
the department of history; D. A. 
Shirley, registrar of the college; 
it. A. Terrill, head of the depart
ment of manual training; and Miss 
Mary McLean, dean of women in 
the college. Others are leaving in 
the early part of this week. 

Cousins-Sesame 
Choose Speakers 

The Cousins nnd Sesames met 
in a joint meeting Friday nnd held 
the try-outs for the inter-society 
extemporaneous speaking contests 
to be held the 7th of next month. 
After six good speeches from the 
girls and four from the boys, the 
following teams were chosen: 

For the Sesames: Julia Morris 
and Violet West with Carrol Cor-
bltfc as alternate; for the Cousins: 
Odell Head and Gordon Beck with 
George Irvin ns alternate. 

J. D. Gamble Is 
New Indian Chief 

Patronize Prairie Advertisers. 

J. D. Gamble Is chief of the 
Loyal Order of Red Men for the 
coming year nnd O. W. West is 
little chief. The lenders were se
lected at. a meeting a short time 
ago. 

On Tuesday morning, February 
22, the Indians nnd their squaws 
gathered at the front entrance of 
the college and went to Light 
House Canyon where they were 
able to roam the "wilds" of West 
Texas, ns they did in days of old. 
After climbing many of the dan
gerous hills, the tribe gathered for 
lunch. Before lunch was served 
the "Peace Pipe" was smoked, 
and several yells were given for 
for the l>eloved Buffaloes. 
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Accuracy Demanded 
A recent issue of the Iowa Jour

nalist is devoted exclusively to 
accuracy as seen by professional 
newspaper men. Sixteen editors of 
important dailies submitted their 
ideas as to the importance of ac
curacy to the journalist. What is 
good for the journalist cannot be 
bad for the college student, in this 
connection. 

Accuracy, say these journalists, 
almost in chorus, is a matter of 
orderly thinking combined with 
rigid training. No person can be 
accurate unless he knows how to 
assort the indisputable fact from 
the doubtful theory; unless he is 
correct in both the idea and the 
words used in expressing it, they 
continue. Acuraey assumes an 
importance in newspaper work 
that is second to no other factor. 
One inaccurate statement may cost 
a newspaper's stockholders their 
dividends for an entire year as a 
result of libel suits. One inac
curate idea may cost a college 
student his understanding of an 
entire category of facts. Accuracy 
extends into every field of human 
endeavor; the accurate workman 
succeeds, the faulty workman fails 
uoubly. . 

The newspaper writer who con
stantly makes errors is discharg
ed ; he is an exceedingly dangerous 
liability and the modern newspaper 
must make money for its owners. 
Inaccuracy in other professions 
may not result in discharge so 
quickly or with such finality, but 
the erratic workman will never 
progress. The professions, the 
trades, work of any sort, and 
especially that of the teacher, of
fer remuneration in quantity only 
to those men and women who are 
accurate thinkers, accurate work
men, and accurate executives. 

Learn the lesson of accuracy be
fore it is too late. Learn, first, 
accuracy in ideas; second, accur
acy of evaluation; third, accuracy 
of statement. Learn the vast dif
ference lie t ween "thinking" you 
know and "knowing" a thing. "The 
person who says he 'thinks' so, 
too often really means that he 
merely 'guesses,' says It. It. Har
rison, of the Christian Science 
Monitor. When a workman has 
Bifted the elements making up his 
compound of fact, has tested each 
factor, has verified hazy or doubt
ful points, and has evaluated them 
in the order of their Importance— 
only then has he fulfilled the ex
acting law of Accuracy, and only 
then is he entitled to recognition 
as a craftsman. 

Fourteen Mistakes of Life 
A London judge has listed what 

he considers the Fourteen Great 
Mistakes of Life, as follows: 

• * * 
1. It's a mistake to attempt to 

set your own standards of right 
and wrong and expect everybody 
to conform to them. 

2. Tt's a mistake to try to meas
ure the enjoyment of others by 
your own. 

3. It's a mistake to expect uni
formity of opinion in this world. 

4. It's a mistake to look for 
judgment and experience in youth. 

5. It's a mistake to endeavor to 
mould all dispositions alike. 

0. It's a mistake not to yield to 
unimportant trifles. 

7. It's a mistake to look for 
perfection in our own actions. 

8. It's a mistake to worry our
selves and others about what can 
not be remedied. 

9. It's a mistake not to alle
viate, If we can, all that needs 
alleviation. 

10. It's a mistake not to make 
allowances for the weaknesses of 
others. 

11. It's a mistake to consider 
anything impossible which we our
selves cannot perform. 

12. It's a mistake to believe 
only what the finite mind can 
grasp. 

13. It's a mistake to live as if 
the moment, the time, the day 
were so important that it would 
live forever. 

14. It's a mistake to estimate 
people by some outside quality, for 
it is that within which makes the 
man. 

* * * 

Lists have been made by all 
sorts of eminent men, including 
Washington and Franklin, for the 
conduct of life, and they are all 
more or less useful for the ordi
nary man. 

Tlie art of life is steering the 
middle way, avoiding errors on 
both sides, and it is interesting to 

Going Somewhere? 
Are you going somewhere—or 

are you just waiting to see the 
train leave? 

Are you working toward some 
definite goal—or are you just 
watching the other fellows, ap
plauding a bit, commenting on 
their ability—or lack of ability, 
giving advice perhaps—but still re
fraining from plunging into the 
battle? 

Man, wherever he may be, what
ever he may be doing, unless he 
has something to look forward to, 
something to work for, is a hope
less and useless burden on society. 

A clearly defined goal will go 
far toward making life worth
while and interesting. 

Do you have a goal? 

This does not mean to ask 
whether you have decided to be a 
doctor, a lawyer, a farmer, or a 
merchant. If you know what you 
want eveutunlly to be, that is 
well; but the question is what 
are you doing now? 

Every college student should 
have, not only an ultimate aim, 
but also an immediate aim, wheth
er or not he sets it up and recog
nizes it as such. 

The student who does not have 
a definite goal, who is not work
ing for some clearly defined pur
pose, is quite apt to be like a don
key in a stubble-field—wandering 
aimlessly around, and prone to 
spend much time gazing over the 
fence into other fields where the 
grazing looks better. 

Most students have one or more 
immediate aims. The goal may be 
to make good grades, to learn to 
speak or write well, or to excel 
in any line of endeavor. Such stu
dents simply go about the business 
of life in a business-like manner. 
They are quite likely to continue 
to do so after they get out of 
school. 

It would be well for every per
son to engage in a little introspec
tion, and if he finds that he has 
no definite aim, to set one up and 
work toward its realization. He 
will find, win or lose, that it is 
great fun to try and try, and even
tually win. Above all, he will 
find that "the game's the thing." 

In addition—it is ten to one 
that if he cares enough to keep on 
fighting, he will achieve his goal, 
for a diamond is /only a chunk of 
coal that has stuck to its job. 

County Judge Enjoys 
School Paper 

The following letter has been 
received from F. B. Mullins, 
County Judge and Superinten
dent of Schools of Sherman 
County: 

Stratford, Feb. 25. 
"Just received your February 

22 issue of The Prairie and I 
wish to congratulate you on it 
and the other copies which 
have come to my office. The 
Prairie is the best edited and 
most wholesome school paper I 
have ever read. 

"Am saying this in spite of 
the fact that I attended school 
where "Bulldog the Buffalo" 
was the chief ambition of every 
student. 

"You will win respect and 
support for IV. T. S. T. C. if 
your present high standard of 
The Prairie is maintained." 

The 
LOADSTONE 

Holiday's don't mean anything 
to some people. Lem Sone came 
up to his eight o'clock class last 
Tuesday morning and wondered 
why everybody else was late. 

If anyone sees lied Keith laugh
ing, don't be alarmed. Just know 
that he has been to see a Felix, 
the Kat comedy. 

have these reefs pointed out upon 
which many a human bark has 
been shipwrecked. 

It may repay us all to examine 
this list of the London judge and 
see wherein we have been mistak
en in the past and avoid mistakes 
in the future. 

There is nothing positive about 
the list. They are all things not 
to do, and not things to do. But 
the avoidance of these mistakes 
may save us much embarrassment. 

Life is a perilous path at best 
and to make the journey safely 
from the cradle to the grave in
volves much circumspection, and 
lierhaps this list may be of help. 

Tribute to the Unknown 
Teacher 

And what of teaching? Ah, 
there you have the worst paid, 
and the least rewarded, of all the 
vocations. Dare not to enter it 
unless you love it. For the vast 
majority of men and women it has 
no promise of wealth or fame, but 
they, to whom it is dear for its 
own sake, are among the nobility 
of mankind. 

I sing the praise of the unknown 
teacher. Great generals won cam
paigns, but It is the unknown 
teacher who wins the war. 

Famous educators plan new sys
tems of pedagogy, but it is the 
unknown teacher who delivers and 
guides the young. He lives in 
obscurity and contends with hard
ship. For him no trumpets blare, 
no chariots wait, no golden decora
tions are decreed. He keeps the 
watch along the borders of dark
ness and makes the attack on the 
trenches of ignorance and folly. 
Fatiently in his daily duty, he 
strives to conquer the evil pow
ers which are the enemies of 
youth. He awakens sleeping spir
its. He quickens the indolent, en
courages- the eager, and steadies 
the unstable. He communicates 
his own joy in learning and shares 
with boys and girls the best treas
ures of his mind. He lights many 
candles which, in later years, will 
shine back to cheer him. This is 
his reward. 

Knowledge may be gained from 
books; but the love of knowledge 
is transmitted only by personal 
contact. No one has deserved bet
ter of the republic than the un
known teacher. No one is more 
worthy to be enrolled in a demo
cratic aristocracy, "king of him
self and servant of mankind."— 
Henry Van Dyke. 

The Instituto Boutantan in San 
Paulo, Brazil, is one of the most 
remarkable of the world's estab
lishments. Here are housed thou
sands of snakes for the purpose of 
determining antidotes to their 
poison. 
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| SCOTT SERVICE STATION | 
OIL — GAS — TIRE ACCESSORIES 

Students, We Want Your Business 
minimi 
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I Boys See Our New- j 
= Spring lines for that new suit you intend to | 
| buy sometime before Easter. | 

For cleaning and pressing that pleases, call— | 

1133-CanyonTailoringCo.-133| 
South Side Square = 
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Don't try to put anything by 
Miss Brown. When she called 
"Miss Compton's" name in Dra
matic Club "she" answered in a 
masculine voice. Miss Brown in
sisted that "Miss Compton" ans
wer for "herself" as she had a 
part for "her." Eurith said he 
would wear a skirt after this. 

Miss Graham lias been trying to 
diet. She doesn't like to admit 
that she has lost her will power. 
The trouble must he that the sup
per bell is magnetized. 

Hallene Hudgins certainly did 
get hungry the other day. She 
went to the Hall at eleven o'clock, 
and was surprised to find that 
dinner was not yet on the table. 

Find the Errors 
In This Issue 

How many errors have you 
found in this issue of The 
Prairie? The Prairie offers ten 
free tickets to the Constructive 
Vaudeville on next Saturday 
evening, to the persons report-
ing greatest number of errors 
found in this issue. The errors 
may tie either typographical or 
in statement. 

The man finding the greatest 
number of errors will be given 
two free tickets, providing he 
agrees to date for the Construc
tive Vaudeville program, and 
the girl ranking highest will 
be given two tickets, under the 
same provision. The other six 
tickets will be given to the 
persons ranking highest, in or
der, in the' number of mistakes 
reported to the editor. 

The Oasis is running on a cash 
basis now. The boys ask the girls 
what kind of a coke they will 
have. 

Mr. Batclielder told his class the 
other day that they needn't carry 
so many notes to make their 
speeches because they were not 
staging an athletic contest or an 
endurance test. 

Independently thinking seniors 
certainly do not agree very often. 
Discussion of invitations brought 
about varied differences. Milton 
Beavers lias not yet recovered 
from his astonishment over the 
fact that they finally came to a 
unanimous decision. 

Skunk ran the speed cop a race 
for his life; Skunk won. The hoys 
were so proud of Skunk's achieve
ment that they all chipped in a 
dime and bought a collar as pro
tection from the dog-puond. The 
collar is stamped as W. T. S. T. C. 
property. 

Now we are told that it is only 
a question of time, and a short 
time at that, when radio impulses 
will be so controlled and used 
that we shall actually be able to 
see what is going on across the 
Atlantic. YVhen that is possible, 
will foreign travel lose some of its 
charm? Shall we sit cozily at 
home and see the world drift by 
in pictures, without feeling the 
urge to rise up and explore its odd 
corners for ourselves? 

Charm and Relation to 
Life Recounted 

Charm and its relation to life 
was discussed by Mrs. Mabel Wat-
kins Lang in her talk to the Home 
Economics Club Thursday. Mrs. 
Lang really gave a demonstration 
of the secret of charm by her 
pleasing manner in presenting this 
subject. 

"Charm is an attitude - which 
may be given to a man or a wom
an. Charm is a problem in spir
itual chemistry," Mrs. Lang said. 
"There are four things the human 
heart longs for: reverence for 
personality, joy, beauty and lead
ership. She who can cultivate any 
of these is charming and she who 
can cultivate all four is very 
charming." Mrs. Lang advised 
that it pays to acquire charm for 
its possession makes life rich and 
full, and at the same time it in
fluences the lives of others. "It 
is a good thing to smile before you 
speak," Mrs. Lang stated, and 
said that it is nearly always pos
sible to change an uphappy face 
into a good one by this method 
alone. 

A Philadelphia policeman asked 
that he be demoted when he learn
ed that his promotion to a lieuten
ancy would mean parting with 
-his horse, Dick. He had ridden 
the horse for nine years and he 
would rather remain a sergeant 
and keep the horse than have all 
the honors of the force. 

"Gentlemen are reminded that 
they are not allowed to dine in 
this hall wearing what are vulgar 
ly known as plus-fours and Oxford 
bags."—Notice posted at Oxford 
University. 

Thomas Jefferson, while attend
ing the Continental Congress, arose 
each morning at 5:30 o'clock. 

After the heart muscle, the dia
phragm muscle is the most im
portant in the human body, as it 
is able to do all the breathing re-
quirde to maintain life. 

New York is the champion cab
bage-growing state in the Union. 

A Grand Rapids, Michigan, man 
found a $500 diamond ring in a 
sofa purchased as an antique. 

A canal between the Rhone Riv
er and Marseilles, the dream of 
Southern France for more than 
four hundred years, has at last 
been completed. 
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f FIRST STATE BANK OF CANYON | 
A Friendly Bank Where You Get Helpful, | 

Attentive Service. f 

Capital - - $40,000.00 | 
Bond - - - $40,000.00 | 
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Announcements 
Full rehearsal of the Construc

tive Vaudeville cast is called for 
3:30 Thursday, March 3. Dress 
rehearsal at 3:30 Friday after
noon, Auditorium. 

Elapheinn try-out for extem
poraneous speaking, Tuesday after
noon. Ala roll 1, Room 211. A11 
Elaplieians please be there. 

Notice Antlers 
All members of the Antler Lit

erary Society who are interested 
in the try-outs and extemporane
ous speaking contests are request
ed to meet in Room 104, Tuesday 
at 7:00 p. m. 

Dress rehearsals of the entire 
cast of the Constructive Vaudeville 
to be held at 10 o'clock Wednesday 
and 3:30 Saturday in the Auditor
ium. All members of the cast 
must be present. 

The Argentine capitol at Buenos 
Aires, rising impressively above 
an extensive plaza, was construct, 
ed, with true Latin-American mag. 
nificence in three months, with an 
expenditure of five millions. 

The third sentence in the an-
nual report of President Butler of 
Columbia University contains l~i;; 
words, 125 commas and 32 senit 
colons. 

Girls! 
W. A. A. meeting, Thursday 

night, March 3, in the Girls' Gym
nasium at 7:00 o'clock. 

French Club 
There will be a meeting of the 

French Club Thursday, March 3, 
at 4:30 iu the Auditorium. The 
program will be of interest to any 
student enrolled in the French 
Department. 

Pupils attending schools in Ox
fordshire, England are provide,) 
with bicycles by the school boar,]. 

The first wall paper factory was 
established in Albany, Ne wYork 
in 1790. 

The Bureau of Standards in 

•Washington has devised a paper 
that is said to be able to withstand 
the wear and tear of folding twice 
as long as the paper now used in 
United States currency. 

Members of a religious sect in 
Siberia reside underground from 
the age of forty until death. The 
cave dwellers call themselves "Sub
terranean Dwellers." 

According to Sir W. Arbuthnot 
Lane, noted British surgeon, fair-
haired persons are more able to 
fight against disease than dark-
haired ones. 

The arc welder is supplanting 
the noisy riveter in the erection 
of modern steel buildings. 
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Just Like New | 
Clothes can be made to look i 
like new, once they go thru | 
our laboratories. | 

Let us call for them, 1 
clean them, and press them = 
for you, all in a day. 

Dyeing also a specialty. | 

| The Toggery | 
PHONE 331 
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When in need of books and school supplies, = 
send orders direct to the 

( College Book Store ( 
1 CANYON, TEXAS 

Special prices made on large mail orders = 
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| American Shoe Shop 1 
= 1618 Fourth Ave. J. W. Swinney, Owner = 

| You will wear out shoes hunting for a better | 
place to repair them. 

Guaranteed Work at a Fair Price. 
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Be Wise--
L I V E  

L O N G !  
I Be wise! Consult your doctor and dentist reg- | 
| ulary—let us fill your prescriptions accurately. f 
| Buy your medicines and hygienic necessities § 
| here and live happily and healthy. 

1 JARRETT DRUG CO. 1 
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"RICHARD HUDNUT" 
Another of the Famous Lines of Merchandise that, Coupled with "WALKER 

SERVICE," make this Store Your Useful Servant 

J. J. Walker Drug Store 
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Holiday Next Wednesday Adds Many 
Outings and Functions to Activities 

With the coming holiday, many 
social features have been planned 
for the week. Two of the largest 
affairs have been planned by the 
Cousins and Sesames and the 
Baptist students. Both of these 
groups expect to spend Wednes
day in the Palo Duro Canyon. 
Many smaller groups are planning 
outings for the day, and all are 
waiting for the Weatherman to 
give encouraging news. 

The week will be a full one, for 
besides the activities which have 
been planned for the holiday, there 
will be several banquets, one of 
which will be a banquet for ex-
stiulents of Texas University, ly-
eeum attractions, and a number of 
parties. 

Miss Oliver of Amarillo 
Guest of Miss Foote 

Miss Falba Foote entertained 
with three tables of bridge on 
Saturday, February 19, honoring 
her guest, Miss Oliver, of Amarillo. 
(Martha Washington tally cards 
were distributed to the guests, and 
other details of the occasion were 
appropriate to the season. Re
freshments of angel food cake and 
marshmallow pudding in two col
ors, with whipped cream, were 
served to Miss Oliver, the honor 
guest, Mrs. Henrietta Scott and 
Mrs. Laura Saunders, and Misses 
Holmes, Noyes, Hauna, Carlysle, 
Goodman, Moore, Graham, Swayne, 
and Fronabarger. 

Mrs. Hill Entertains 
Baptist Students 

On the evening of February 22, 
Mrs. J. A. Hill entertained a 
group of Baptist Sunday School 
students with a delightful infor
mal party from eight to ten. Sev
eral lively contests were enjoyed 
and a variety of pleasing games in 
keeping with the holiday, were 
played. 

Afterwards, the hostess, assisted 
by Miss Inez Allen, served delici
ous refreshments of cake and 
punch to about twenty-five merry 
young people. In final observance 
of the day the guests gave the 
flag salute and sang "America." 

High School Sophs 
Elect Officers 

The sophomore class of the Col 
lege high school held a meeting 
February 18, to elect officers for 
this quarter. The following offi
cers were elected: Ford Ward, 
president; Ernest Cabe, vice-presi
dent; Frances Usery, treasurer 
Zolena Bishop, secretary: Lewis 
Shirley, social chairman; Esther 
Stewart, reporter. Another meet 
ing will be held in a few days. 

Walker and Hibbetts 
Entertain 

Misses Darthula Walker and 
Anna I. Hibbetts entertained with 
seven tables of bridge and three 
tables of forty-two on the even
ing of February 21. Gorgeous 
tulips served as flower decora
tions, and aided in forming a 
beautiful setting. The clever tally 
cards of colonial ladies which were 
given the guests were in keeping 
with the holiday. Games were 
enjoyed until late in the evening, 
when delicious refreshments were 
served to about forty guests. 

Miss Brown Entertains 
Play Cast 

Members of the cast of "The 
Irresistible Marmaduke," were de
lightfully entertained by Miss Mary 
Morgan Brown, the director, after 
the rehearsal Tuesday evening. De
licious refreshments of plum pud
ding with whipped cream and tea 
were served to Flanigan Smith, 
Violet West, Emmett Hazlewood, 
Bessie Thomas, Vida Savage, Den
nis Smith, Viola Jones, Roy Beev-
er, Dalma Fry, and John Staple-
ton. 

Group Spends Holiday 
In Canyons 

Ten jolly young people, chai>-
reoned by Miss Hanna and Mr. 
McClendon, spent Tuesday in the 
Light House Canyons. The group 
enjoyed climbing and found many 
things of interest while exploring 
parts of the canyon. The follow
ing comprised the group: June 
Ivollaer, Catherine Chandler, Vida 
Savage, Josephine Duflot, Willie 
Mae Beavers, James Gray, Bob 
Foster, John Stapleton, Milton 
Beavers, and Dr. Hendrix, of 
Hereford. 

Randall Hall 
Dorothy Madden entertained the 

girls with a piano solo Tuesday 
evening. Maurine Wallingford 
played' two violin solos Friday 
during the evening meal. 

Week end visitors were: Eunice 
Walker and Elva Lacey, to Bo-
vina; Pauline Ray and Mattie Lon 
Harrison, to Hereford; Louise 
Hanna, to Floydada; Ruby Press-
ley, to Farwell; Pauline Gilmore, 
to Turkey; Mildred Pepple to Pan
handle; Maurine Wallingford, to 
Miami; Vera Breeding and Marie 
Bentley, to McLean; Pauline Ham
mond, Gladys Cross, Mary and 
Adeline Ingerton, Ella Mae 
Bridges, Thelnm Crull, Lucile Rob
erts, Helen Duke, Marjorie Brosier, 
Dixie Cargyle, and Nona Hedge-
coke, to Amarillo. 

Martha Smith is visiting her 
sister in Littlefield. 

Virginia Worswick and Doro
thy Madden went to Amarillo Fri
day. 

following girls were made Ela-
pheians: Margaret and Frances 
Fields, Mary Lou Beckman; 
Louise McCree, Nell Hurley, Lu
cille Clark, Alice Rogers, Ollie 
Beck, Roy Riley, and Sarah Price. 

A short business meeting fol
lowed the initiation ceremony, aft
er which refreshments were serv
ed to all members of the society. 

Faculty Members Attend 
Games Tournament 

Misses Falba Foote, Edna Gra
ham and Cleo D. Holmes, and Mrs. 
Henrietta Scott, members of the 
faculty of W. T., attended the 
games tournament of the American 
Association of University Women 
held in Amarillo last Saturday. 

Louise Alvord, Marsene Smith, 
Annis Smith, Ruth Ansley and 
Nona Britt, hiked to the Amarillo 
dam site, nine miles northwest of 
Canyon late Tuesday afternoon. 

Mixed Party Enjoys 
Trip to Canyons 

A most enjoyable outing was ex
perienced by a group of young [ Awlrey 

Misses Noyes and Carlyle 
Give Dinner Party 

people February 22, on a visit of 
exploration to the Palo Duro Can
yon. A picnic lunch was served 
at noon, and the afternoon was 
spent in kodaking and in climbing 
through the canyon. Members of 
the party on the outing were: 
Misses Nellie Johnson, Irene Jones, 
Virginia Compton, Beulah Cleav-
inger, Evelyn Hogan, Mary Edith 
Hopkins, and Ina Mae Hopkins; 
Hal Hatrick, Horton Burk, Elmer 
Cleavinger, Arthur Melton, Alton 
Key, Joe Wohlford, and Jesse Bar
ker. 

The party was chaperoned by 
Mrs. G. A. Jones, Miss Mae John
son and Mrs. Williams. 

Miss Mary Carlysle and Miss 
Maude Noyes entertained a num
ber of friends at a dinner party 
on Sunday at Cousins Hall. Those 
in attendance were Misses Jennie 
C. Ritchie, Anna I. Hibbetts, Dar
thula Walker, Cleo Holmes, Falba 

Hanna, Loubeth 
King and Mae Simmons. 

Miss Graham made a talk on 
foreign countries Tuesday, Feb. 
22, at the Palo Duro School south 
of Canyon. Mr. J. J. Lowre.v and 
Mrs. Rose, both former students 
of the college, are teachers at this 
school. 

Elapheians Initiate 
Ten Members 

Ten pledges took the oath of 
membership at the formal initia
tion held by the Elapheian Liter
ary Society nt Cousins Hall on 
Friday night. The reception room 
in which the initiation was held 
was decorated in gold and white, 
the society colors. The glow of 
candles shed a soft light as the 

Home Ec, Club Stages 
Washington Dance 

The Home Economics Club girls 
celebrated George Washington's 
birthday with a costume dance in 
the girl's gymnasium Wednesday 
evening. The women of the fac
ulty were guests of the club. 

Through unique costuming many 
characters from history, literature 
and modern times, were able to 
enjoy the music furnished by the 
College Dance Orchestra. Martha 
and George, John Smith and Poca
hontas, John Alden, and Priseilla, 
Mary-Quite-Contrary, and the 
Barefoot Boy, were not in the 
least abashed to mingle with the 
youth of Holland and Spain in 
daring modern dance steps. Col
onial dame and cowboy whirled 
about as if they were not en
cumbered by the costumes of a 
by-gone day. 

Those in masculine attire play
ed the gallant to the ladies so 
well that nil dance programs were 
quickly filled and every maiden 
seemed pleased with her partners. 

The gym was decorated with a 
canopy of red and white erepe 
paper ribbons which were in keep
ing with the occasion. Misses 
Irene Willis and Carol Webb won 
the i>rize for the couple wearing 
the cleverest and most inexpensive 
costumes. 

Punch was served throughout 
the evening. 

B.Y.P.U. Spends Day 
In Canyons 

A very pleasant trip to the Bap
tist Encampment was enjoyed by 
the B. Y. P. U. last Tuesday. 
There were nineteen who went on 
the trip. Mrs. Waite acted as 
chaperone and Rev. and Mrs. Clay-
brook arrived in time for lunch. 
The party returned late in the 
afternoon after having spent a 
fine day in the canyons. 

Color Effect Is 
Shown at Y.W.C.A. 

Ten Life Members 
Added to Rolls 

Sjnce January first, the l'an-
hnadle-Plains Historical Society 
has added ten life memliers to its 
roll. 

The latest to become a life mem
ber Is Mrs. James Lowery Smith 
of Amarillo, officer and well-
known worker in the I). A. It. 

Others who have recently joined 
are Mrs. J. A. Haley, Midland; 
G. A. F. Parker, Hereford; Mr. 
and Mrs. Mark Huselby, Mobeetie; 
C. L. Green and Judge Wm. Boyce, 
of Amarillo; J. D. Jorden of Pam-
pa, and T. V. Rteves of Canyon. 

The secretary reports that many 
memlters are paying their annual 
dues and new members are Indtig 
constantly added. 

Patronize Prairie Advertisers. 

THE ELITE 
BARBER SHOP 

¥ou always look neat when you ] 
VISIT 

East Side of Square 

Lndry Agey. Phone 40 ' 

mum 

| PALO DURO BARBER SHOP | 
A FRIEND OF THE STUDENTS 

| North Side Square § 
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Expert workmen—Sanitation—Efficiency E 
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D. M. THOMAS FURNITURE CO. 
EVERYTHING FOR THE HOME 

New and Second Hand Furniture and 
Stoves. 

Phone 316 Canyon, Texas 
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Miss Falba Foote was the guest 
of Miss Mamie Oliver at Amarillo 
over the week end. 

Under the leadership of Jose
phine Short, the Home Economics 
department last Wednesday after
noon gave the Y. W. C. A. a pro
gram that was of vital interest to 
every girl who desires to make 
the most of her personality by 
wearing suitable clothes. 

By trying different colors on 
live models, Jennie Osborne dem
onstrated the relation of color to 
types, showing the most suitable 
colors for blonde, brunette, titian. 
and composite types. She gave 
hints for the expression of indi
viduality in the design and "cut of 
clothing. 

Ruth Bloodworth explained the 
relation of lines to individual 
types, and advised each girl to 
study her particular type and wear 
clothes that emphasize _ it to the 
best advantage. Two girls of 
more than average height and of 
slender figure, dressed to mnke 
their height, less noticable, and 
stout figures dressed to empha
size the stoutness and to minimize 
that characteristic, assisted Miss 
Bloodworth in her demonstration. 

Miss Luura Sue Bass, a student 
in the high school department last 
year, is attending I'aducah high 
school this winter. 
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PHONE 36 
FOR QUICK TAILORING 

We have some of the best equipment in the city 
and are in a position to give first class service. 

Buffalo Tailor Shop 
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| WANTED: College student to act as our | | 
= representative among college students. Inter- E 
| esting and remunerative work. Write immed- E 
1 iately, Missouri Valley Teachers Agency, 315 | 
I Tabor Opera House Building, Denver, Colo- | 
E orado. = 

!5E5asasasaSHSaS2SHSH5HSHSHSZ5aS^SHSH52SBSa5Z'THSHSH5H5SSHSlSE5HSHS 

New Spring Goods 
See the new Spring Hats, Dresses and Silk 

Underwear at the Wellworth Novelty Store. 

Buy from us and save money. 

Wellworth Novelty 
Ladies work a specialty. 
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Washington Was No liar! 
And Neither are we when we Promise that the Con

structive Vaudeville will be Good! 

A FULL EVENING OF RAPIDLY CHANGING, SWIFTLY MOVING FUN, LINKED 
TOGETHER WITH A CHAIN OF REAL HAPPINESS FOR YOU. 

COLLEGE AUDITORIUM, MARCH 5th 
PRODUCED BY TYPE-HI 
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Dr. Pierle Advises 
Attention to Diet 

'"Tooth stuin and defective teeth 
are results of improper nutrition," 
stated Dr. C. A. Pierle in address
ing the College Parent-Teacher 
Association Friday afternoon. Dr. 
Pierle, who is head of the depart
ment of Chemistry in the College, 
is considered an authority on the 
relation of diet to the teeth. 

Projection slides were used by 
Dr. Pierle in his lecture to illus
trate the effect of diet on rats 
and guinea pigs, pictures being 
shown of the reaction of the ani
mals to certain foods. Dr. Pierle 
stated that he was convinced by 
his series of experiments that care 
and attention of the diet of chil
dren will reseult in a healthier 
race. He declared that the min
eral content in the food given to 
children during the early periods 
of infancy determines tooth struc
ture. 

Officers of the Parent-Teacher 
organization and others who heard 
the lecture state that they have a 
new understanding of nutrition as 
it affects the growth and develop
ment of children. 

Baylor Will Establish 
Memorial Library Soon 

WACO, Feb. 23.—As a memorial 
to the ten students of Baylor, who 
were killed in a grade-crossing ac
cident in Round Rock, January 22, 
a journalism library will be estab
lished at Baylor. It is to be 
founded by the senior class of 
1927. An initial fund of $1,000 
is being contributed by the seniors. 
Baylor will be the first school of 
higher education in the Southwest 
to possess a journalism library. 
So far as is known only two other 
universities in the United States 
have similar libraries, Columbia 
and the University of Missouri. 

Hill Speaks to Tyler 
Parent-Teacher Group 

President J. A. Hill spoke to the 
Tyler Parent-Teachers Association 
in the Junior High auditorium at 
Amarillo, last Monday evening. 

After some musical numbers, 
Mrs. W. D. Wesbay, president of 
the Tyler P. T. A., introduced Mr. 
King, principal of the Tyler school, 
who in turn introduced President 
Hill, the speaker of the evening. 
Mr. Hill spoke on various phases 
of education stressing the obliga
tion of a state to its rural schools. 

A social hour followed during 
which music was furnished by an 
orchestra and a harmonica band 
made up of students of the Tyler 
school, and directed by Mrs. Ade
laide .Summers, 

Miss Vlema Latham is teaching 
at Gunter this year. Her home is 
at Woodson, Texas. 

The 
Strand 

Tonight: Your last chance to 
see— 

"WE RE IN THE NAVY NOW" 

Wed. & Thurs., March 2-3— 

"CALIFORNIA OR BUST" 

Starring George O'Harra, 

Frankie I)aro and A1 Cook. 

Benefit Show for Senior High 
School Class of W. T. 

Fri. & Sat., March 4-5— 

"THE CANADIAN" 

Starring Thomas Meighan 

Filmed among the majestic 
mountains ami the sweeping 
wheat fields of Canada. A real 
northern picture. 

Mon. & Tues., March 7-8— 

Who said Shirley Mason? 
She is in the 

'ROSE OF THE TENEMENTS' 

Taken from the story of the 
Stumbling Herd. Directed by 
the director of "Abraham Lin
coln." The dramatic upheaval 
of the age, the natural struggle 
of American patriotism. 

Yearbook of 1911 Appears Today as 
Reminiscent of Pioneer Printers and 

Infancy of First Western School 
It is often said that the novel 

things are those in which most 
people are interested; if that be 
true, it certainly must take a very 
unusual thing to attract attention 
if it be old. Copies of the Annual 
for 1911, 1912, and 1913, that were 
published by this college, have 
attracted much attention from 
those i>ersons who have seen the 
books. 

The Yearbook of 1911 was the 
first annual published by the stu
dents of IV. T. S. T. C.—then West 
Texas Normal College. The An
nual was called "Cap Rock 
Echoes." It was six by ten inches 
and ' consisted of one hundred 
pages, a great many of which con
tained reading matter. 

Among the first pages of the 
1911 Annual were pictures of the 
staff. Miss Anna Ilibbetts, now 
of the Education Department, 
served as the assistant editor-in-
chief. Mr. R. B. Cousins was pres
ident of the college when the first 
Annual was published. Faculty 
members who at that time were 
serving the college and who are 
still serving the college and this 
section of the country are J. A. 
Hill, L. G. Allen, Mary E. Hud
speth, Jennie C. Ritchie, Tennessee 
Malone and B. A. Stafford, head 
emeritus of the Latin department. 
In the comments of the teachers, 
high praise was given Mr. Hill, 
who then as now, is sincerely re
spected and loved. 

Senior Sections 
The senior section was arranged 

somewhat like this year's "Le 
Mirage" will arrange the section; 
there were pictures of the seniors 
and their home towns, a list of 
their student activities and a line 
or two of praise written to each 
one. 

The juniors had individual pic
tures similar to those of the sen
iors. The freshman had their pic
tures taken with baby caps on— 
one noticeable picture, was the last 
one which was of Mr. Hill, Mr. 
Stafford and Mr. Lowry taken 
with baby caps on—sponsors with 
true freshman spirit! 

In the organization section, were 
sections given to the Barrett-
Browning and Palo Duro Literary 
Societies which are now the Ela-
phean and Antler Societies re-
spectfully. The Cousin and Se
same societies were also represent
ed ; these two societies have had 
a continuous organization to the 
present year. 

Among other departments repre
sented were the Public Speaking 
department which was represented 
by scenes taken from "The Prin
cess Bonnie." The athletic section 
showed an organization of which 
Mrs. Warwick, then Grace Winkle-
inan, was president. The college 
life section of the Annnul was very 
clever, and it took on the tone of 
a throne section in a recent an
imal. In this section, several 
pages were given over to jokes. 

Praise Is Due 
How much praise we owe the 

Staff and student body for the 
publication of the first yearbook 
which was excellently written and 
organized—a good beginning to 
make and improve upon as the 
Alma Mater has done in all its 
undertakings thruogh the years! 

The 1912 Annual was called the 
"Le Mirage" and was about, the 
size of the 1926 year book. The 

WANTED—Plain and fancy sew
ing. Satisfaction guaranteed. Mrs. 
S. .T. Woodruff, phone 423, 1910 
3rd Avenue. 

C. E. DONNELL, M. D.j 
Office 1409 Fourth Ave. ! 

Phone 101 

first issue of the "Le Mirage" had 
one hundred and forty pages. 
There were more pictures and 
fewer printed pages in comparison 
to the "Cap Rock Echoes." Among 
the most interesting pictures were 
those taken to represent the Cous
ins Literary Society; the ingenious 
young men copied the prophets 
from the tablets in the Library; 
pictures of the football team, the 
intercollegiate debaters and the 
members of the Equal Suffrage 
League. 

College Life Clever 
One of the pages of the col

lege life section was particularly 
clever. Several report cards, like 
those used at that time, were giv
en to Jennie C. Ritchie and L. G. 
Allen. The only course graded 
was the corridor course—Miss 
Ritchie received a "U" which 
meant unsatisfactory and Dean 
Allen was given "S"—satisfactory 
—with an explanatory note on the 
card "condition removed last 
quarter." 

Skipping from the first copy of 
"Le Mirage" to the 1927 Annual, 
outstanding improvement is noted. 
This year's "Le Mirage" has about 
two hundred and seventy-five 
pages and since it is a portrayal 
of the year's student body and 
activities, its covers contain many 
more students, faculty members, 
organizations and better equipment 
—improvement in every phase of 
college work. 

Theatres 
The Strand 

Tonight: Raymond Hatton and 
Wallace Beery in "We're in the 
Navy Now." 

Wednesday and Thursday: "Cal
ifornia or Bust," starring George 
O'Hara. 

Friday and Saturday : "The Can
adian," featuring Thomas Meighan 
and some of the best scenery in 
the Canadian Rockies. 

Monday and Tuesday: "Rose of 
the Tenements," with Shirley Ma
son. 

Patents for a microphone built 
by a German inventor, Emilo Ber
liner, were filed in the United 
States nearly fifty years ago, two 
weeks before Edison announced his 
invention of the carbon transmit
ter. 

Almost all of the world's sup
ply of camphor, an important in
gredient in the manufacture of 
modern explosives for high power 
guns, comes from Formosa. 

Each Indian on the tribal roll 
of the Osage Indians was allowed 
$2,300 with which to do his 
Christmas shopping. 

Beauty Without Sacrifice 
V OUR feSr cMtawed d 

tmuwni beauty of « tang, | 
wave—tod yyojr balr b*tj<ll 
gaufr, Wo-
adocdt diet* 
•boot It 

Terry Photo & 
Beauty Shop 

\ 
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1 BUFFALO BARBER AND BOB SHOP 
= Building our business by pleasing our custom- = 
1 ers. Ladies and children's work a specialty. § 

BY THE BUFFALO | 
ITIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII mum nun mini fit 
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STAGE TO AMARILLO 
Twice Daily and one Trip Sunday, 8:00 a. m. 
Fare: $1.00 one way. $1.50 round trip same day 

Phone 233, Canyon 
Lv. Palace Hotel, Canyon—8:00 a. m. and 4:00 p. m. 
Lv. Fox Drug, Amarillo—12:00 Noon and 6:05 p. m. 

ANDERSON'S TAXI 
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Marmaduke 
(CONTINUED FROM PAGE ONE) 

much finished technique as the 
leading roles. A great deal of 
talent was shown for the bringing 
out of character parts. Roy Beev-
er as Christopher Deacon, the sol
icitor of Lord Lynton, the sup
posed Marmaduke, did excellent 
work, though he had a small part. 
John Stapleton as Walter, Lord 
Lynton's valet was distinctly true 
to type. Mr. Batchelder showed 
the possibilities for character work 
in his portrayal of the paper-hang
er. Bob Foster filled in as chauf
feur. 

Both directors and cast are to 
he congratulated upon their suc
cess. The stage setting and busi
ness, and the character make-ups 
were admirable. The ease and 
completeness of the characters 
gave a professional finesse to the 
production. 

Music was furnished by the col
lege junior orchestra. 

Buffs Sweep Tech 
Series—Win Four 

By a score of 38 to 23, the Buffs 
last Tuesday night beat the Tech 
crew for the fourtli time this seas
on. This game marked the close 
of the Matadors season and it was 
by far their best exhibition against 
the Buffs in four starts. Both 
teams fought hard all the way and 
it was indeed a good game. Dupli
cating his performance of the 
night before Capt. Alex scored 15 
points. He was big scorer with 
this number. Jim Stringer, who 
was high point the first night, 
scored seven in this fray. The 
Buffaloes received the very best 
of treatment and were showed 
every hospitality during their stay 
in the Hub City. After the final 
game they were honored with a 
party in the Matador Gym. 

The box score: 
Texas Tech FQ FP PF TP 

Hunter 2 0 14 
Jennings 2 0 14 
Weaver 2 0 0 4 
Vinzant 1 13 3 
Walker 4 0 0 8 

Total 11 1 5 23 
W. T. 

Hale 6 3 0 15 
Lowes 4 0 0 8 
Keith 1 0 0 2 
Stringer 3 10 7 
Fuller 3 0 0 6 
Pearson 0 0 2 0 

Total 17 4 2 38 

Bronze thimbles, open at the top, 
were in use 2,000 years ago. 

T T l N I M r  I N  w i t h  W e s t  T e x a s  
l U iN 1 Ly VJ 1 Exes Everywhere. 
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According to J. T. Hale, of 

Tulia, the Swisher County Ex-
Students are highly enthusiastic 
over plans for their county ban
quet which is to lie held in the 
near future. President Hill has 
been invited to appear on the pro
gram. 

Ex-Students Enroll for 
Correspondence Work 

The following ex-students who 
are teaching this year have en
rolled recently for correspondence 
courses: Ellen Boyd, Sweetwater; 
Irene Tartar, Wellington; L. II. 
Rhodes, Dalhart; F. E. Matthews, 
Vernon; Grace Wyatt, Silver Val
ley ; Jewell Brock, Lamesa; T. E. 
Terry, Hamilton; Verdie Denton, 
Knox City; Thelma Palmer, O'-
Donnell. 

J. Lewis Hill, a former student, 
sends greetings from Follette 
where he is serving as high school 
principal. Mr. Hill comments fav
orably on the proprosed trip which 
the band expects to make to the 
north plains in the near future. 
The following excerpt from his 
letter indicates that Follette may 
be relied upon for an appropriate 
welcome: "A delegation from here 
will meet the band boys and direct 
them at once to the feeding 
grounds." 

the approaching marriage of Miss 
Delores Jackson to Clyde Moor
man. Miss Jackson is a former 
student of W. T. Her home is in 
Dalhart. 

Mrs. Linnie Cowan Ilarter, who 
is teaching at Happy, has made 
all preliminary arrangements for 
the Panhandle Players to appear 
at Happy on March 25. 

The earliest measurements were 
based on parts of the human body. 
The 'inch' developed from the 
length of the thumb joint, the 
'hand' was the four inches across 
the human hand and the 'span' 
nine inches, was the space from 
the end of the thumb to the end of 
the little finger. 

The petrel, which obtains its 
food by seeming to run on the sur
face of the sea, is named for St. 
Peter, who, through faith, tried to 
walk on the Sea of Galilee. 

Eagle's Tale Will 
Enter High School 

Press Association 

The Eagle's Tale, weekly publi
cation of Canyon High School, win 
enter the Panhandle High School 
Press Association, which is to be 
held at the College in April. The 
paper has been steadily improving 
during its first year, and it ia 

hoped that it will be possible to 
publish a separate paper next 
year. 

The Press Association is offer
ing several five dollar prizes and 
several loving cups for the best 
of a certain number of newspaper 
writings of various kinds. Schools 
all over the Panhandle will com
pete in the contest. The Eagle's 
Tale will enter a number of these 
contests. 

Papers containing the Eagle's 
Tale will be sent to schools all 
over the Panhandle during the 
coming weeks. 
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I Across The i 
Miss Mate Gray Hunt, a for 

mer student, is teaching in the 
Winnetka school in Dallas. 

Otis Robbins, who was in in 
school here last quarter, withdrew 
recently because of the illness of 
his father at their home in Ty
rone, Oklahoma. 

Miss Sallie E. Griffin, who is 
teaching in Dallas, plans to return 
to selipol here this summer. 

Master Charles Eugene McDon
ald arrived at the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. Bryan McDonald, Monday, 
February 21. Both Mr. and Mrs. 
McDonald are numbered among 
West Texas Ex-Students. Mrs. 
McDonald was formerly Mrs. Mary 
Meinecke. 

Miss Fay King, who is teaching 
at Hartley this year and also serv
ing as chairman of the school 
entertainment committee, has ar
ranged for the Junior Artists 
Group of this institution to present 
a lyceum program at Hartley on 
March 11. . 

Announcement has been made of 
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A MESSAGE TO YOU 
FROM FRANCE 

By Lucile 
The Petale, Yvonne, La-
leure, Valerie, Flerir de 
Lis and Velis are the 
shades in hosiery for 
spring. 

May we show you? 

The Peoples 
Store 

Holeproof 
ffosiertf 
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Way 
Is far enough, because you can 

find those things you need and 

attention you will appreciate at 

THE BUFFALO 
"A Better Place to Trade" 

PHONES 1 or 6 
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Everything 
= Carried by first class up-to-date Hardware and = 
= Furniture dealers can be found in our stores. | 
§ Will be glad to have you visit us. 

SERVICE OUR MOTTO 

I Thompson Hardware Co. ( 
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We Are== 
PLEASED 

to serve you. 

APPRECIATIVE 
of our friends. 

STRIVING 
to perfect our service, 
to give our customers the most 
Courteous consideration. 

TheCity Pharmacy 
(West Side Square) 
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Another Step 
IN 

Progress 
A new building is being built for the Chevrolet 
agency and the finest shop in the Panhandle 
will be installed with a Duco plant. 

Come and see the New Models now on dis
play. 

USED CARS 
We have a good assortment of used cars in 

good mechanical condition, priced to suit your 
pocketbook. 

Canyon Chevrolet Co. 


